

MINUTES

September 1, 2010

 3:00 -5:00 p.m.
ADMINISTRATIVE PROCEDURES________________________________________________
ROLL CALL
Present: 
John Bardo, Heidi Buchanan, Catherine Carter, David Claxton, Chris Cooper, Beverly Collins, Cheryl Daly, Elizabeth Heffelfinger, Christopher Hoyt, David Hudson, Luther Jones,  Rebecca Lasher, Ron Mau, David McCord, Erin  McNelis, Kadie Otto, Jane Perlmutter, Malcolm Powell, Bill Richmond, Barbara St. John, Linda Stanford, Philip Sanger, Vicki Szabo, Erin Tapley, Ben Tholkes,  Chuck Tucker, Cheryl Waters-Tormey, Laura Wright
Members with Proxies:

Leroy Kauffman, Elizabeth McRae
Members absent: 
Recorder: 

Ann Green
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES____________________________________________________

Motion:

Motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes of the Faculty Senate meeting of April 29, 2010 as submitted. The minutes were approved.
OPENING REMARKS
          ____________________________________________________

Comments from Erin McNelis: 

Erin welcomed all senate members and thanked everyone for agreeing to serve. Erin reminded members that they are representatives of their college and are here as a service to the university and as a service to their college. She asked that comments and decisions or votes be informed decisions and comments and representative of the college that the member represents; not personal votes. 
Erin commented that we are going to try to get information out to faculty more regularly including putting information in The Reporter, the Faculty Forum, updating the Faculty Senate website, and emails to department heads with updates and asking department heads to let her know if they would like a senator to come to a department meeting. 
Comments from Chancellor Bardo:

Chancellor Bardo spoke to the appointment of Tom Ross as President of the university system. He commented that Tom brings a lot of state level experience and brings a lot to the table. One of the biggest things he brings is on-going relationships with a lot of people in state government. He is well respected and well known. A list was compiled by university chancellors prior to the search comprised of issues they felt ought to be dealt with by the next president and that list will be commended back to Tom Ross. 
Dr. Bardo next spoke about the budget remarking that with the November election with a lot of incumbents not being there and turnover possibly happening, we really don’t know what the shape of the legislature will be and that will determine a lot about the experience we have with the budget. Erskine Bowles asked universities to prepare as if the state appropriation were going to be reduced by 10% and to assume for now that they will allow us to cover most of that reduction with a $500 tuition increase. Dr. Bardo has asked the provost and vice chancellors to start working with their areas to understand what that would mean. Dr. Bardo encouraged people not to think about job layoffs since we will work hard not to do that.

Dr. Bardo further commented that we have held back money related to one-time expenditures and he has asked each of the division heads to come forward with a list of what they think are the major expenditures that we wouldn’t be able to make out of departmental and college budgets. This will give a sense of where we can get bang for the buck with some money that we are going to hold for the budget cuts, but since the budget cuts aren’t going to happen right now we can spend the money this year. Dr. Bardo said he can’t put it in faculty salaries where you expect to be paid next year too; it can only be spent once. In summary, Dr. Bardo remarked that the university will plan for a 10% cut with $500 tuition increase to cover it and then we watch what happens in the races around the state. 
Dr. Bardo asked everyone to please come to the Leadership Retreat on September 14th. It is an opportunity to look where we have been, what we are doing and prioritize, make sure we have all the elements out there. What have we left out? He will talk about the big trends out there; what will be impacting us in the future. 

A question was raised about the Provost Search Committee. Dr. Bardo said this is an important search. The university is not a run of the mill university. We need a provost that understands that; it’s really critical. Someone is needed that is willing to try different things and move forward in ways that other schools would say can’t be done, but we’re doing it and doing it pretty well. As we think about who ought to be on the search, he encourages us to think of this. Secondly, the provost has to be a university officer. They have to speak for academic affairs, but they are really someone that you’ve got to trust to understand what is going on outside of academic affairs as well. If things are not working in business or fundraising, it will affect academic affairs. It’s really important that the provost can put themselves in the position of the others. Someone who can be the chief academic officer as 85% of their work is that, but someone who can also put themselves in the position of the other areas to understand how to get the whole to work better together. He hopes to begin interviewing in spring semester and to have someone here by July 1. 
Dr. Bardo said we are going to push forward on the chief financial officer search. It is better to avoid an interim position because it’s easier to train a person once. There are 24 candidates for the position. 
Dr. Bardo, in closing, talked about the enrollment figure for fall which is not quite certain at this point. The issue is with unemployment as high as it is, people are having trouble paying and under state law you can’t sit in class without payment. It’s considered theft of state services. A fair number of people have had to be dropped for non-payment. Usually that’s a formality; dropping shakes them up and they pay their bills, but this year it’s difficult to have a feel of how this will impact enrollment; there are just so many people hurting badly.  

EXTERNAL REPORTS____________________________________________________________
Faculty Assembly/David Claxton: 

David reported that the three delegates for the Faculty Assembly are Beverly Collins, Erin McNelis and himself. They are going to the first assembly meeting on September 17th. Last year they had five resolutions passed by the assembly. Three of them were more interesting than the others. These three resolutions were regarding: 1) improved communications within the entire UNC system, across campuses and within campuses, 2) a white paper about protecting the academic core of the university, and 3) the oversight of the state health plan and requesting it be transferred to an independent board of the executive branch of the state in response to the health insurance issues (i.e. that if you smoke or are obese your health care coverage may be limited in some ways).

David also reported that in the first meeting they will expect to get a report from Ernie Murphy, Vice-President of Finance, a report from Anita Watkins, Vice-President for Governmental Relations, and Alan Mabe, Vice-President for Academic Affairs. They will also have small group discussions and expect to talk about furloughs, zero-based budgeting, workplace innovation, the employee health plan, and an academic freedom resolution that was sent around to everyone by Erin. 

David asked for any comments about the academic freedom resolution. 

Comment: Was there discussion about what examples there were of erosion around the country and… (unclear)? 
Response: There were. It was attached to the document that was sent to the senators. I think in some states the legislatures are questioning the whole concept of academic freedom in state universities. How much right do professors have to do research and to teach under what we would consider to be academic freedom? Also in the political climate we are in, you can hear radio talk show hosts say people in academia can say anything they want, they try to paint academic freedom with a brush that I think doesn’t accurately reflect what academic freedom really is….
Dr. Bardo responded that he hopes no one on this campus knows the number of contacts that those of us who work outside the university regularly get regarding how evil it is that someone on our faculty is doing something, whatever that something is. Dr. Bardo commented that his goal since he has been here is that you never know that, because it is not their business. “They hired us to think and to tell the truth as we know it, even if they don’t like the truth. We deal regularly with people who find something that someone said or did to be obnoxious or problematical or not in agreement with what they believe….It is increasing efforts to regulate curriculum, increasing efforts to regulate diversity within the curriculum so political science, if you’ve got 3 democrats, you better have 3 republicans; that sort of thing. Those things are happening across the country. One of the jobs as chancellor and provost is that when you get this sorts of thing you never know because we see it as having a chilling impact on maybe your willingness to do your next project and that isn’t what we want.”
Erin asked that everyone to please email Faculty Assembly members if anyone has any thoughts or comments that can be shared at Faculty Assembly.

SGA/Daniel Dorsey: 

No report.

Staff Senate/William Frady:
No report.
IT Governance Update/Anna McFadden and Craig Fowler:

Craig announced that Anna McFadden has joined IT as Director of Academic Engagement in IT Governance. He referred to the documents handed out today on the IT Governance and Prioritization Process. This was approved by the Executive Council on August 16th. Craig thanked those involved in the feedback process and said they met with the Faculty Senate Planning Group, had multiple meetings with the provost and in working through some items they talked with the chancellor, Executive Council, Staff Senate and with others to get input in addition to talking about it in an open forum in the spring. Three technology advisory committees (1 for academic, 1 for administration and 1 for infrastructure) are being set up to feed into the IT Council which then makes recommendations to the Executive Council. There is faculty representation on all 3 committees and the IT Council. The goal is to make the process as transparent and open as possible. They will be talking about policies, projects, prioritization, budgets and those types of items. 
Anna McFadden explained that the ITC is the highest level in this set up of governance. They are asking a member of the senate to be appointed by the chair of the Faculty Senate to serve on that committee. They are also asking for another faculty representative to be appointed by the chair of the senate who doesn’t have to be a faculty senator. On academic technology there will be a faculty member from all the colleges and the library and a faculty member appointed by the dean of the graduate school to represent graduate faculty.  On the administrative committee there will people like the registrar; people that have an interest in those processes, and they are asking for a faculty representative to be appointed from the senate. The infrastructure technology committee will have a member appointed by the chair of the senate and also a representative from a college or school that has permission to run their own server and they are asking the provost to make that appointment. The message is that this is very important. Anna told the group that part of her new job description is liaison with the faculty senate. 
Anna again thanked everyone for their participation and will look forward to receiving the senate appointments.  
COUNCIL REPORTS________________________________________________________________________
Academic Policy and Review Council/Christopher Hoyt:  
Christopher reported on religious holidays and that the general assembly has mandated that it be written in the handbook that two days absence is allowed each year for religious observances. There is no choice about this, but we have the opportunity to make a recommendation to the provost about the specific language. The APRC drafted language along with the Provost Office and this was passed out at the meeting. 
Comment: Is 2 days enough…?

Comment: You said 2 per academic year, who is responsible for tracking if they ask for 1 in the first semester and 1 in the second?

Response: The senior Academic vice chancellor for academic affairs is. They will track them once the form is received. 

Comment: Concern expressed about the wording, obtain all necessary signatures, submit it to each instructor for review and approval…is that actually an approval or an acknowledgement?

Response: When you sign the form you are coming up with a plan together to make up work. We really can’t say no that a student can’t take the absence and you can’t question that it is a religion. It’s up to the student. We felt it was important that the faculty member be a part of the conversation about what needs to be made up when they miss class. If it’s written on that form there is no question…everyone has signed it.
Comment: I like the paper trail, I was just wondering about the language.

Response: That may need to be tweaked, but that is the reason for that statement. 

Comment: does it need to this complicated?

Response: The legislation is very nebulous; the language is. It is hard to grasp something that brought it down to a finite ruling.

Comment: I think the drive was to have something that was open enough to allow for exotic religions without allowing a student to opt out of 10 classes per year for an inventive religion. That’s more or less the idea and trying to track it.

Comment: The APRC did a pretty good job. 

VOICE VOTE ON PROPOSED CHANGES TO THE ABSENCE POLICY:

The vote passed. There was one abstention.

Chris also mentioned that Brian Railsback is moving forward with a plan to create curriculum specific to the Honors College. A process for that was defined here last year since they don’t have a faculty and the process had to be defined. This will likely come before the Senate sometime this year. 
Comment: If anyone is interested they can find the Honors College proposal on their website. 
Collegial Review Council/Vicki Szabo: 

Vicki reported two issues are being worked on. The first one involves collegiality. Robert Cipriano is coming to speak to department heads on professionalism and collegiality. The Council raised the issue of how collegiality fits into our current review process, service teaching, scholarship, where does collegiality fit? How is it defined? There are some anecdotal reports from the Council itself that collegiality has become an issue in reviews and the TPR process. They would like to hear from members on how this may be an issue; any anecdotal evidence. Vicki asked anyone that would like to send an email and if they would like to remain anonymous they can do that. The second issue is peer review and refers to review of teaching materials. David McCord has been working with this and it overlaps the AFE/TPR task force with respect to streamlining a process of collegial review. Part of the conversation has been related to SAIs and the other is how we review each other’s teaching materials. The Council has asked department heads for any documents, forms on how the department, at AFE time, evaluates teaching materials. Nine out of 43 have replied so far. A second reply will be sent. They are curious to see what sort of instructions are given, even if it is simply, these are the seven pillars of teaching. They would like to see how departments are reviewing teaching materials. 
The third issue is the Handbook revision which will require a vote to approve the changes. Everyone should have received a copy of Section 4.0 Faculty Handbook proposed revisions. There are two friendly amendments; one is in Section 4.04E, 8d and changes the word Committee in Collegial Review Committee, to Council (Collegial Review Council). They added the phrase “in collaboration with the Senate Collegial Review Council” so that the intent is that as an ongoing process the CRC would begin to see the guidelines that the provost gives to candidates for creation of the dossier. 
The 2nd amendment is in Section 4.04E, 4a to which they added “if appropriate.”  Vicki remarked that this is an important revision because it makes the document coherent. The “if appropriate” also appears in 4.06.  The colleges don’t necessarily get the dossier in the 2nd and 4th year that depends on the college so in the new process of 2, 4, 6 review that came before the senate last year and was in the senate minutes that were just received. It needs to be made clear that it is up to the colleges. The standardization now that we have is 1st, 3rd, 5th years application for the TPR process and 2nd, 4th, 6th years the dossier will be produced. The department will see it; the college may or may not see it depending on the college which is why the “if applicable” was included. 
The other changes were sent out and were mostly in Sections 4.04 and 4.06. It has been an ongoing process and the changes have been seen by senate members several times. 
Erin summarized the history of this issue. As she reported, it began with a task force started by former Provost, Kyle Carter, dealing with AFEs and TPRs done by all tenured track and untenured faculty. These are two very similar things and the question was could they be merged. They couldn’t be for different purposes and timing sake, but the task force sent to the CRC options to bring it down to, and the senate was in favor of,  a 2, 4, 6 year review with the dossier in those years as opposed to a 3rd and 6th. That was sent back to the task force and they worked with Beth Lofquist and legal counsel and it has come back to Senate. The CRC was asked to make sure there weren’t any other discrepancies. 

Erin explained that the purpose is to make it easier on non-tenured track faculty to not have to be doing a full dossier all the time, although they can be required to on an odd year if the administration, a department head or provost requests it. This isn’t mandating the college’s see it on the odd year. That would be up to the colleges to decide.  
Vicki Szabo added that Beth Lofquist and Mary Ann Lochner made the language very clear on Section 4.06. The other thing the committee did pertained to the phrase “university standards” which kept appearing alongside of departmental criteria. Since departmental criteria are primary they wanted to clarify what was meant by “university standards.” That’s been defined in the document. 
There was no discussion.

ELECTRONIC VOTE ON CHANGES TO THE FACULTY HANDBOOK (Sections 4.03, 4.04, 4.06):

Yes: 22
No: 0

Invalid: 14
The Vote Passed.
Faculty Affairs Council / Chris Cooper, Chair
Chris reported on the Faculty Memorial Committee, being chaired by Casey Hurley. They are working on funding, and are in conversation with the Staff Senate as to possibility of this being more a university level memorial as opposed to a faculty memorial. Chris also reported on the patent policy which is being worked on and the provost is working on a few small changes. Scholarship support is another issue that is being considered and was a carryover from last year. 

Chris said there are two additional issues for consideration. Chris asked Melissa Wargo to speak on the topic of CourseEval and the timing issues around it. 

Melissa explained that CoursEval is now opened up until 2 weeks before the end of the semester, but not the very last week of finals. This year as has happened in some years, this puts CoursEval during the week of Thanksgiving holidays. Thus they asked Faculty Affairs to entertain a resolution that would open CoursEval a week earlier and have a three week window. It still would not include the final week of the semester. It would open 2 weeks before Thanksgiving and run after Thanksgiving with a three week total period. This gives only one week from the final drop date until they open CourseEval so all cleanup in Banner will need to be done ahead of time.

Chris introduced the resolution that was sent to everyone regarding extending the availability window for CourseEval. 

Discussion continued and it was suggested that it be made three weeks for all semesters rather than only the Fall semester.
Comment: Does it need to indicate for 15 week classes – to specify the extension of one week applies to 15 week classes, allowing for three weeks during those semesters? 
A motion was made to accept the amended resolution to open CoursEval in fifteen week course semesters one week earlier allowing for three weeks in those semesters.

VOICE VOTE ON AMENDED RESOLUTION TO OPEN COURSEVAL ONE WEEK EARLIER FOR FIFTEEN WEEK COURSES ALLOWING FOR THREE WEEKS TOTAL:

The vote passed unanimously. 
Chris continued with one last issue about Service Ethos. A short resolution with an attachment was sent to senate members. The idea is to clarify what is really meant by university service. There is a two-part Word file on What Service Means and an Excel file. Chris explained this is about of a lot of questions from new faculty about what was expected from university service, how many committees there are how do you get on the committees and so forth. They did a spreadsheet with 111 university committees which is a great resource. This information will be maintained going forward by the Coulter Faculty Commons. 

VOICE VOTE ON THE SERVICE ETHOS RESOLUTION:

The vote passed unanimously. 
OTHER

REPORTS________________________________________________________________________
Old Business:

None.

New Business:

A list of Faculty Caucus issues was sent out prior to the meeting. Erin reported that these have been brought up at Faculty Senate Planning Team and some have already been brought to the floor from the councils. The agenda items left over from last year’s business. The overall theme and there were several, the idea of faculty voice, is it strong and do people feel comfortable in the voice that they have or is there fear of retribution; or of it just not being important. That has gone to the Faculty Affairs Council to be followed up on and for discussion and potential surveys. The Senate and its identity crisis refer to what is Senate. Senate was brought up as to whether or not we should have specific numbers or positions for non-tenure track faculty and this will to the Rules committee for discussion. It was brought up that Senate is an opportunity for tenure track faculty to serve. Part of the identity crisis that was discussed was around the question, “What is Senate?” It is an opportunity to serve your college and your university, but it is not restricted to any type of faculty. It should be a representative body not just a group of people that have agreed to serve. As always, faculty want to have a say in things that affect them and making sure Faculty Senate does all it can to promote that. 
Erin asked if anyone would like to discuss any particular issue on this issue and briefly discussed a few from the list. The Senate needs to provide the moral leadership to disrupt the 
Over the summer there was discussion about what are the responsibilities of 9 month employees. Do we want to be proactive and put something together as a statement? If a student advisee of yours has a question, is it your responsibility over the summer? It may be that we want faculty to respond to this issue first. Faculty Affairs is discussing this issue. 

Dr. Bardo spoke on the possible incorporation of Cullowhee. There was a recent public meeting with good attendance. Folks from CuRvE have worked with Tom McClure and an architect that did our Health Building to give the community a notion of what the old Cullowhee road area could be like if it were to be modified. It surprised a lot of people as to what could be done. The meeting was open and had a lot of good free discussion. Dr. Bardo’s sense is the people felt this could be a good thing. Although, as Dr. Bardo pointed out, the land owners were not in the room. He thinks the university and Forest Hills are pretty much on the same page as far as expectations on the campus part, again using the same architect, who is a green architect, and worked to respect the flood plains and water flow in that area. If Forest Hills says they are interested and would like to progress we will ask the Board of Trustees and we will create a Planned Unit Development which will define the boundaries of the area that we are talking about in the possible annexation. That unit will have characteristics that will be predefined similar to design standards that have to be maintained as a university. If the Board agrees, then this will become the standard for the negotiation with Forest Hills for the annexation. The only comments they got that were not positive were one person asked what we knew about sustainability, but they seemed satisfied with the answer. Another person wanted to only have businesses that were local, but you really can’t define that. That is not a way to develop; that defines a development in such a way that no developer could actually do it. They have to have some flexibility in finding businesses to pay the rent.  There is interest in including the shops in the center of campus and this will progress as well as part of the concept. That’s actually owned by the foundation rather than the university and so it has a different process.
Tom McClure continues to work on this and with Forest Hills. They are waiting on the next steps from them on their reaction. They are thinking about changing their name to Cullowhee. 

Erin continued with additional issues from faculty which was does the senate want to consider being proactive in the policy about student faculty relationships? This has come up as an agenda item for Faculty Affairs and Chris Cooper commented that somebody has already come up with a resolution that will be shared with the FAC. 

Dr. Bardo mentioned there is a UNC policy about this so whatever is done will have to be consistent with that. 

Comment: ...I wonder if it will fit to extend that subject into faculty student relationships regarding spouses and children. Usually it’s not an issue, but when they end up in the same major, teaching the same classes. There are a variety of issues that occur.

Dr. Bardo: That’s a good point. It’s also covered by the State’s nepotism laws in terms of being state employees. So those things should be also examined. There’s no reason not to. Mary Anne Lochner will be very helpful – she’s very good in personnel law.
Chris brought up one other issue from Faculty Affairs. Faculty Affairs decided not to pass out the resolution about texting as it feels like a broader issue along the lines of student professionalism. Leroy Kauffman and David Hudson are looking at the issue further to determine what student professionalism guidelines might look like. 
Comment: …The graduate programs have done some professional standards things lately. This seems like there may be some models out there...determining what kinds of standards students are to adhere to.

Comment: … Right now, as I read through the student handbook a lot of complaints fell under disruptive behavior of the student. Disruptive behavior is a lot broader than just technology. It might even cover things like dress that can disrupt the learning process…we don’t know if it can be extended or more explicit to include things like technology or other things that we’re concerned about. 
Erin asked the members to keep in mind if they hear ideas or things that would be appropriate for Senate ask if the person would mind your bringing it to Senate and encourage your colleagues to do the same.
Comment: One thing people have said to me, especially newer faculty is having more standardized policy…and it would be nice a really short set of guidelines. Some people have really strict policies about phones. It might be easier on all faculty it there were some sort of, I don’t want to say set standards, because you don’t want to force faculty to make decisions about their classrooms, but something to make it generally clear to all students that the university supports these types of rules; that it’s not arbitrary.
Comment: We were thinking along the lines of the academic integrity statement, but also have something about professionalism guiding them to this handbook and what things regulate their behaviors in class. 
Erin raised the next topic of the formation of the rules committee which is reformed at the start of each year. The committee is chaired by the vice-chair of the Senate, Cheryl Waters-Tormey. Erin explained that the rules committee deals with issues of policy, the General Faculty Constitution or By-Laws, and Senate By-Laws. Any changes to the General or Senate By-Laws would come before the faculty for a vote. 
Erin asked for volunteers for the rules committee. Rebecca Lasher and Phil Sanger volunteered to serve on the committee. Additional volunteers are still needed. 
Representatives are also needed for the Faculty Senate Planning Team. The Planning team is made up of Faculty Senate leadership including the Senate Chair, Vice Chair, Secretary, Counsel Chairs and we are to have representatives from every college of the university. Representatives from the College of Arts & Sciences, Education & Allied Professions and the library are already in place. Additional representatives will be Phil Sanger from Kimmel School, Leroy Kauffman from College Of Business. Erin Tapley from Fine and Performing Arts and David Hudson from Health & Human Sciences. Erin explained that a list of all meeting dates for the year including the Faculty Caucus meetings can be found on the H drive and the Faculty Senate website and Laura Wright will send a meeting invite before each meeting. 

Erin next asked for members or volunteers for the Provost Search Committee. One additional Faculty Senator is needed to serve. Each college will also have a representative. There are additional faculty besides the college representatives and two Senate representatives. Dr. Bardo informed that Bob McMahon has agreed to chair the group, and there will also be a representative from the staff as well as from outside of academic affairs. It was determined that Luther Jones will serve as well as Erin McNelis. 
SENATE REPORTS____________________________________________________________
Administrative Report/Linda Stanford:

Linda updated the group on the Patent Policy which has been reviewed by Rich Kurcharski. A senate committee wrote the draft and the Patent Committee commented. The Senate has seen the comments from the Patent Committee.  Linda will now proceed with the Senate and review the comments from Rich. The Patent Committee then reviews and recommends the final addition. There will then be a dean’s review, an executive committee review, and then it will go to the Chancellor to review. 

Linda next discussed strategic planning. The UNC Tomorrow document is being looked at and all deans and vice chancellors are going through it and have been asked to identify how far we have moved with UNC Tomorrow. A lot has been accomplished and there will be an executive summary that will be shared with Faculty Senate, the colleges, and staff. 
The new strategic planning process will be called WCU 20/20 Realizing the Vision and that will roll out on the 14th in the UC at 1:00 p.m. Linda asked everyone to please be a part of it. Realizing the Vision will commence in 3 different stages:

1. Campus conversations which will include multiple opportunities for the campus community to participate in setting priorities and strategies. 
2. Divisional and unit strategic planning beginning March 11, 2011.
3. Continuous planning and accountability after the divisional and unit strategies have been established.

Linda next told the group that program comparisons requested by the Senate and  program reviews or benchmarking has been integrated into the program review process so anybody going through program review will have that as a part of what they will be responding to. 

Linda met with Jack Summers early in the summer regarding the task force to recommend policy supporting faculty scholarship. Jack initiated a questionnaire to try to get a baseline of what are we spending on research at this institution. There are funds dedicated to research, but there may be colleges and programs that provide more support to faculty. It’s important to get a baseline so we can see where we are moving. 
Linda mentioned that she suggested that Erin attend department head workshops so she is out in front with information coming to the department heads and concerns coming out of the workshops. 

Chair Report/Erin McNelis:
 Closing remarks from Erin: Earlier in the summer the chancellor requested nominees or appointments to the vice chancellor of administration and finance search committee. Leroy Kauffman and Beverly Collins both agreed to do that. 
Erin spoke with William Frady who is chair of the Staff Senate and they agreed to make a concerted effort to do more together. We should have received an email about policy. They have worked hard to put together an employee emergency assistance fund that will be for staff and faculty and is to be funded through donations. 

There is a Board of Trustees meeting this week. Erin will be attending the meetings that she can. Erin will forward future dates of meetings.

Erin intends to send out a letter to the department heads of senators with the dates and time of the Senate meetings asking if it is possible when scheduling classes to please consider these dates and times for senate members. Erin asked if anyone prefers that she not do this, please just let her know. 
This concluded Erin’s report. 

Dr. Bardo spoke about two additional items. He talked about the job description for the Administration & Finance administrator position that calls for a person supportive of and who understands the importance of academic freedom. Dr. Bardo said all future job descriptions for future administrators will include this; he feels it is absolutely crucial no matter what job/position on campus. 

Lastly, he has heard questions about the change to the Provost type and explained when Kyle Carter was here he moved from another school where he was provost and vice president. And he was interested in becoming a chancellor. Making the title provost and senior vice chancellor would be a step up rather than a lateral move which was important in helping him with his vitae. A provost is a senior vice chancellor by definition and nationally, the term is just provost. It is redundant to have both terms in the title. 
One last comment was received about representatives from Faculty Senate to IT Governance Prioritization Committee. Erin would like to send an email about the positions and would then like to ask for volunteers or if the Senate prefers will send out an email to campus. She is hoping at the next meeting we can address this. 

The meeting adjourned at 4:55 p.m.
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